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REPORT ON ANSE BOARD MEETING 56, 
VIENNA, JANUARY 27, 2013-01-27
The meeting went off in a good mood, with board members reporting on developments within the various member organisations, such as structure changes in the DGSv organisational set up (Germany), a growing interest in supervision training courses, and the launching of a government policy on supervision to trainee field nurses (Hungary), and the general ‘state of the union’ in the various member countries (for more information: click right thru to their websites).

The DGSv board is planning to launch a project on the social history of supervision in the German speaking countries, which may be of great interest to other member countries too and will therefore be supported by ANSE. The board would very much favour publication of findings in English, and will gladly offer DGSv assistance in translating texts, should that be asked for. As far as ANSE is concerned, it would also be a good idea to have results made public at the ANSE Research Conference which is planned for late November/early December 2014 in Budapest. In short; the ANSE Board heartily invites the DGSv to take up contact with us on this.

The president and vice president reported on their various contacts with Eurocadres and EMCC, and on a conference on health care development in Brussels, October 2012, from which it again became clear that professionals in health care and education all over Europe far too often lack any knowledge of supervision. To analyse this problem in depth, and to tackle it, the board decided to make a map of Bruxelles based organisations representing professional fields in which supervision could serve to sustain and heighten professionalism.

Substantial time and attention was further spent on the preparations for the 2013 ANSE/LPKA Summer University in Kaunas, Lithuania, August 19 – 23 next. The Lithuanian colleagues already did a lot of good work, but some essential requirements still have to be fulfilled. Therefore, the board decided to send its vice president to hammer out the last details on budget, logistics and program content with the LPSKA organizing committee in person. Program, information on entrance fee and accommodation costs, and other logistics are now expected to be mad public around February 25 next.

Another topic of great interest was the letter we received from Czech supervisors wanting to be informed about the possibilities of joining the ANSE family. Obviously, the board immediately sent the required information, and offered help whenever needed.

Looking to the future, the board discussed its succession as from 2014. At the end of that year, three out of six board members will statutorily step down and not be eligible for another period. We decided to start taking the necessary steps to ensure continuity.

The board concluded its work by discussing – and deciding on – a number of personal and technical matters, such as the permanent contract with our new office manager Edina Biro.

Sijtze de Roos,

ANSE Vice President

Board:  Wolfgang Knopf (A) President     Sijtze de Roos (NL) Vice-President       Barbara Gogala (Sl) Secretary   

Eva Nemes (H) Treasurer    Beatrice Conrad (CH)    Barbara Baumann (D)       

` 

Members: Austria Bosnia and Herzegovina Croatia Czech Republic Estonia Finland Germany Great Britain Greece Hungary Ireland Iceland Italy Latvia Lithuania Netherlands Norway Poland Romania Slovakia Slovenia Spain Switzerland Sweden 


[image: image1.png]